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LOCAL GOVERNMENT MANDATE: This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or
shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution.

ANALYSIS: This measure requires the Oregon State Police (OSP) to create and maintain a medical
health database within the Law Enforcement Data System (LEDS) in order to provide law enforcement
agencies with information to help the agencies assist persons with a qualifying illness or condition in
obtaining medical, mental health and social services.

The bill directs OSP to provide each community mental health and developmental disabilities program
director with the ability to input and remove data from the medical health database. The medical health
database may not be accessible to any person who is not employed by a community mental health and
developmental disabilities program or law enforcement agency. Individuals included in the database
would have to give written consent to be included in the database.

Passage of this bill will have minimal fiscal impact on the Oregon State Police. OSP estimates the cost
of licensing for users to input and remove data from the medical health database to be $67 per user.
Assuming 50 users, licensing cost will be less than $4,000 annually. The Department of Human Services
reports that there are approximately 30 county directors who run community mental health and
developmental disabilities programs. In addition, OSP will need to revised administrative rules and
update the LEDS manual. The Oregon State Police will use existing staff and resources to oversee the
development and implementation of this project, which OSP expects to be a minimal amount of work.

The Department of Human Services is required to develop an enrollment form to enable the collection of
information to be entered into the medical health database. Passage of this bill will have minimal fiscal
impact on DHS. The Department assumes that the creation of the form would require minimal time of
existing staff who currently perform similar tasks of form review and creation.

This measure stipulates that the Department of Public Safety Standards and Training (DPSST) must
devote at least one hour on the appropriate use of the medical health database as part of the Department’s
minimum training required for basic certification of police officers. DPSST anticipates no fiscal impact
on the Department if this bill passes. This training would be integrated into the mental illnesses
recognition training that the Department currently is mandated to deliver.


